
We  a re  p l e a s e d  t o  a n n o u n c e  t h a t  
Cecilia Ray has been appointed the new 
chair of our real estate team. She has nearly 
30 years of experience advising clients 
in business transactions and works with 
clients to support their business operations 
in the areas of telecommunications law, 
utility regulation, commercial real estate, 
and general corporate and business law.  
Her experience includes negotiating and 
drafting agreements for business operations, 

acquisitions, sales, and leases; advising 
businesses in structuring transactions and 
contract terms; working with lenders and 
borrowers involved in complex commercial 
financing transactions; and representing 
public utilities and telecommunications 
service providers in regulatory proceedings. 

We offer our thanks to Cecilia for taking 
on this important responsibility for  
our firm!
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We  a re  p l e a s e d  t o  a n n o u n c e  t h a t  
Susan Lenczewski has joined our business 
law and wealth preservation and estate 
planning teams. Susan focuses her practice 
on employee benef i t s  and execut ive 
compensat ion,  with an emphas is  on 
employee stock ownership plans (ESOPs) and 
other tax-qualified retirement plans. She is 
an active participant in The ESOP Association 
(TEA) and the National Center for Employee 
Ownership, where she serves on the Board of 
Directors and was past chair of its Legislative 

& Regulatory Advisory Committee. Susan 
is a frequent presenter and has published 
numerous articles on ESOP topics. She 
comes to Moss & Barnett after 12 years as 
a shareholder in another Minneapolis-based 
law firm and six years as in-house counsel 
with an energy company. Susan received her 
J.D. from the University of Minnesota Law 
School and her B.A. from the University of 
Minnesota-Duluth.

Welcome to the team Susan!
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We  a re  p l e a s e d  t o  a n n o u n c e  t h a t  
Jim Vedder has recently been selected 
to serve on the Hennepin County Bar 
Associat ion’s Board of Directors.  The 
Hennepin County Bar Association exists 
to serve the needs of its membership by 
advancing professionalism, ethical conduct, 
diversity, competence, practice development, 
and collegiality in the legal profession. Jim 
is a member of Moss & Barnett’s family 
law team and assists clients in all aspects 

of family law, including the resolution and 
settlement of the division of marital and  
non-marital assets, spousal maintenance, 
child support, and custody issues. Jim joins 
Moss & Barnett’s Susan Rhode on the HCBA 
Board and continues our law firm’s tradition 
of service to the bar association.

Congratulations, Jim, and thank you (Jim 
and Susan) for your service to the legal 
community!
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